
House Energy and Environment 

 

 

 Chair Helm, vice chairs and committee, 

 

Thank you for hearing SB 634. I think this is a very good bill that can accomplish many 

things. It has been a proven cost saver and dependable method for the facilities that have 

installed this type of technology for producing electricity and heat. For example for 

schools that have done this the savings can free up funding to purchase new books and 

needed new scientific tools for our children. It will create additional rural jobs in our 

forests making the woody pellets used in this type of equipment. As this dead and dying 

woody biomass is removed from our forests it lowers the chance of major forest fires that 

pollute our air and water and destroys private and public lands.  

 This new technology meets all EPA and DEQ emission standards and this equipment is 

produced right here in Oregon creating good high paying jobs. 

 

I urge you to pass this much needed SB 634 which would make woody biomass eligible 

for the 1 ½ percent energy credit. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Bill J. Kluting 

Legislative Affairs Representative   

Carpenters Industrial Council    

 




